

涡阳一中 淮南一中 怀远一中 蒙城一中 颍上一中 2023 届高三第二次五校联考

英语试题

命题学校: 颖上一中考试时间: 2023年5月13日

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷满分 150 分, 考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前, 考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时. 请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后. 用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对 应题目的答案标号涂黑: 非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题 区域内作答. 超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。

第一部分 听力(共两节, 满分30分)

第一节(共5小题: 每小题1.5分, 满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题, 从题中所给的 A、B、C 一个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后: 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读 上 小热 与段对法位读一

例:How much is the shirt?

B. 9, 18, Α.

C. 9, 15,

答案是()。

- 1. When will the speakers give a party for Grandma's
- A. On March 3. B. On March 4. L. On March 5.
- 2. How does the woman advise the main to improve his memory?
- A. By using study cards. B. Entreating mind maps. C. By teaching someone.
- 3. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?
- A. Husband and wife. B. Guide and fourist. C. Teacher and student.
- 4. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
- A. A children's classic. It I teen writer. 5. Why does the woman tell to the man?
- P. To ask for help. A. To express thanks, 第二节(共 15 小型, 每本型 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面段对话或独自。 每最互适或独自后有几个小题小题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出 最佳选项。所有最喜活政独自前, 你将有时间阅读各个小题, 每小题 5 秒钟: 听完后, 各小题 将给出5秒钟的作管时间。每段对话或独的读两遍,

听第四段材料,回答第5至7题。

- 6. When is the man probably?
- A. A writer. B. A chef.
- C. A restaurant owner.
- 7. What will the woman do this Friday?
- 听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。
- A. Taste some dishes, B. lake some photos,
- C. Attend an interview.

C. A village tour.

- 8. Which country is the man in now?
- A. The UK. B. China.
- C. Spain.
- 9. What does the man sometimes do to keep in touch with his friends?
- A. He sends messages. calls.
- B. He writes letters.
- C. He makes video
- 10. What does the man think is his major advantage?



THE TENE 1

A. W. L. L. L. S. W.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



A. Being open-minded.

B. Traveling a lot.

C. Having international

friends.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13題。

11. Where is the man now?

A. At home. B. In a hospital.

C. At a park.

12. What is the man doing now?

A. Playing the guitar. B. Enjoying the sunshine.

C. Doing some

gardening.

13. How does the man feel about the woman?

A. He's curious.

B. He's proud

C. He's grateful.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. What does the woman help young people do?

A, Relieve their pressure.

B. Recover from injury.

15. What can we know about the training given by the woman?

A. It's interesting. B. It's strict.

16. Why did the woman leave her job at the gym?

A. Because of the pay.

B. Because of the sales policy.

C. Because of the working hours.

17. How does the woman find new clients?

A. By newspaper. B. Es cadio.

. By word of mouth.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20日

11. now ages the woman limit to a

A. By newspaper.

B. By radios

C. By word of mouth.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20世

18. hy does the speaker give the talk?

A. To praise some voluntouss.

B. To encourage listeners to colunteer.

C. To provide voluntaring opportunities.

19. What does Sarah think of making toys?

A. D's eminvable. B. It's difficult.

C. It's demanding.

20. That does Kate have difficulty doing?

A. Reading.

B. Communicating.

C. Writing.

第二部分 图片(共两节,满分50分)

第一节(共 i.o 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分) 阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

The App Store hosts more than 2 million titles, so it's tough choosing which ones to install on your iPhone 14, iPhone 14 Pro, or other Apple handsets. We help you decide with some top app picks in different categories.

Many messaging apps require you to give up your phone number to those who you chat with, but Kik only requires a username. Featuring a bot store boasting more than





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



6000 bots. Kik beat Facebook Messenger and Skype to the punch in the field of artificial conversationalists. Group chat, photo and video sharing, and gaming add to this youth-focused app's appeal.

Ring

People often forget that there's more than one way to find webpages, directions, videos, and photos on the Internet. There are actually plenty of good reasons to try out alternatives to market leader Google, and the Bing app for the iPhone shows several of them. Bing has a design that's gorgeous, clear, and simple to use. Feature-wise, Bing's app can keep up, and adds voice and camera input along with local info. What's more, the Bing app's home screen offers local guidance and news suggestions, rather than just a blank search box.

Chegg eReader

Every college student is familiar with handing over several 1685 dollar bills and lugging many pounds of textbooks from the campus store. Charg's goal is to take some of the pain out of that process. The app lets you rent, buy, or sell backs. The company offers study apps. too.

Crunchyrol1

If you love anime (or live-action Asian TV), Crunchyroll is the ad-free streaming service for you. It offers tens of thousands of orbisodes, shows simulcast from overseas, and numerous services fans crave, the hiding social interaction features. We do wish, however, that it had a Netiliarlike recommendation feature. And don't worry. Android users, we haven't for gotten about you — click here to learn

Which of the four apps belongs to the same category as Baidu search engine?
 Kik.
 B. Bing.
 Chagge Reader.
 D. Crunchyroll.

22. Who are the target users of though elember?

A. Young people preferring to read a books.

about the best Android apps.

B. Students intending to buy textbooks from the campus store.

C. Students on compas planning to pay tuition lees online.

D. University students interested in reuse and recycle of textbooks.

23. Where is the text probably taken from?

A. A brochure. B. A magazine. C. A website. D. A leaflet. B

Am. Landriserits knows the value of a good doll. "Lolls have a power we don't completely maderstand," she told The Today Show. It's a conclusion she came to while working as a pediatric oncology(儿童肿瘤学) social worker using dolls to help her young clients adapt to their changing medical situations. Many of the kids saw themselves in those dolls. But for the kids missing a limb or who had lost their hair, there were none they could relate to.

So, seven years ago, when a friend revealed that her child was obese, Jandrisevits, now 49, knew what might help the youth through this potentially challenging period. "It's hard to tell a kid. 'You are perfect the way you are.' and to build self-esteem that way, without offering them anything that looks like them," she says. Jandrisevits went about changing that. She crafted a doll by hand—using







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



fabric stitching, and markers—that resembled her friend's child and sent it off. After the friend posted a photo online of the happy child and doll, another woman asked Jandrisevits to make a doll that looked like her baby, who was missing a leg. Word spread, and soon Jandrisevits was making dolls for children with scars, birthmarks, facial deformities, tracheotomies—in short, a doll that looked like them.

Jandrisevits quit her job and started a nonprofit organisation, A Doll Like Me. Working out of her home in Milwaukee, from photos sent by parents or caregivers, it takes Jandrisevits roughly seven hours to craft each doll. A GoFundMe page helps her offset costs and allows her to donate her services. She hasn't charged for a doll since she began her nonprofit. In all, she's made more than 400 dolls. The waiting list is long, but Jandrisevits is unbowed. As she explains on her toffamilMe

The waiting list is long, but Jandrisevits is unbowed. As she explains on her tellandMe page. "Every kid. regardless of gender, ethnicity, age, medical issue, or hedy type, should look into the sweet face of a doll and see their name."

The waiting list is long, but Jandrisevits is unbowed. As she explains on see GolandMe page. "Every kid. regardless of gender, ethnicity, age, medical issue, exclude type, should look into the sweet face of a doll and see their own."

- 24. What do we know about Amy Jandrisevits?
- A. She sold dolls to children to make more
- B. She worked to cheer up sick children.
- C. She tried to find a cure for children's diseases.
- D. She made a doll for her friend's child at the age at 49.
- 25. What does the underlined world "offword" moon in the fourth paragraph?
- A. Cover. B. Charge. C. Rise.
- 26. What does Paragraph 4 mainly forms on?

 A. The reason why important the organization.
- B. The effort Amy purt into the organization.
- b. The effort Ann land the till the trip to the state of the state of
- C. The benefits $\lambda m_{\rm F} \ {\rm gut} \ {\rm trom} \ {\rm the} \ {\rm mrg} \ {\rm gaiz}$
- D. The assistance buy received from others.
- 27. Which words can be used to describe Amy Jandrisevits?
- A. Intelligent and modest.

B. Generous and humorous.

C. Considerate and creative.

D. Honest and caring.

Betsy Holden was vire-president of strategy and new products at Kraft, a giant food company, when she became pregnant for the second time. "No one has ever done the job with two children," her male boss worried. "How many children do you have?" Ms. Holden asked. "Two," he replied.

The second wave of women, born between1974 and 1985, had female colleagues in upper management, expected (and usually received) support from their spouses, and often benefited from employer benefits, such as maternity leave ($j^{\infty}(\mathbb{R})$) and flexible working. The earlier generation, by blazing the trail made it easier for those behind them. A Harvard Business School study shows that adult daughters of employed mothers are more likely to hold management responsibility and earn higher incomes while sons are likely to spend more time caring for family members. And companies are now much







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



more willing to promote women, who make up more than a fifth of senior executive positions in American firms, compared with just 10% in 1996.

Despite the advances made by female executives, things are even more difficult for the vast majority of working mothers. Many work in smaller businesses, where maternity benefits and flexible hours are less likely to be available. Many are in low-paid jobs, or in sectors like health care and retailing, where it has been Impossible to work remotely during the pandemic. The author writes that "nothing is more essential to an employed mother's professional success than reliable high-quality child care", and for many women who are not executives; this is a constant, headache.

There needs to be a lot more progress made in helping the vast majority of women to juggle their home and work lives, not least by providing affordable whild care. There are many more cleaners works and carers than there are while carefully.

- 28. What's the function of Paragraph 1?
- A. To add some background information.
- B. To lead to the topic of the whole passage.
- C. To show the main idea of the whole passage.
- D. To convey the author's attitude.
- 20. Which of the following statements about the first group of female leaders is NOT true?
- A. They were born during the baby 1000m.
- B. They could scarcely get support from their busbands.
- C. They were ready to ask to work less.
- D. They struggled to dedicate themselves to their work.
- 30. What benefit does the later generation of female leaders enjoy?
- A. They are usually the endy women in upper management at their firms.
- B. They are all entitled to maternity leave and flexible working.
- C. Their daughters will be working moms and sons stay-at-home dads.
- D. They have more senior executive seats in their firms than before.
- 31. What's the tricklest problem for most working women?
- A. The unavailability to maternity leave and flextime.
- B. The back of quality assured and reasonably priced child care.
- C. The incoparity to get paid more.
- D. The inability to work from home.

D

"Live in the moment" is a cultural mantra of our time. And yet this well-intentioned message runs against our biology. Humans were not made to hold fast to the present all the time Research shows that we enend one—third tonne—half of nur wakino life not living in the space to imagine, remember. reflect and then use these fantasies to solve problems, innovate and create. Many scientists see this as one of the central evolutionary advances that distinguish human beings from other species.

But introspection can sometimes lead to more harm than good, contributing to anxiety

But introspection can sometimes lead to more harm than good, contributing to anxiety and depression. When we focus inward to work through our problems we may find that doing so causes us to feel worse. This internal chatter (喋喋不休)—negative thought







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



circles—can make our capacity for introspection feel more like a burden than a blessing. We think about that mess at work. or a misunderstanding with a loved one—and we end up flooded by how bad we feel.

Then we think about it again.

And again.

Introspection is both a helpful tool and destructive force. Fortunately, science has begun to explain how to handle it.

One natural solution to this problem is to "step back" from your problems so you can think about them more objectively. When the Hollywood star Jennifer Lawrence became uncomfortable during an interview in 2015, she used a simple but effective strategy to regain përspective. She said to herself, "OK, get ahold of courself, Jennifer." By addressing herself by name she talked to herself like she was speaking to someone else. Most people find it easier to advise other people than thousedoes. When a problem isn't happening to you, it's easier to remain objective.

Introspection is central to the makeup of the human mind. The challenge is to minimize the negative aspects of that essential feature while maximizing its potential.

- 32. Which of the following might disagree with our biology?
- A. Listening attentively throughout a speech.
- B. Picturing scenes while reading a novel.
- C. Recalling childhood memories when sorting old toys.
- D. Fancying having fun in the coming heliday.
- 33. What can we learn about "introspection" from the text?
- A. There is little we can do to lessen its harm. \square B. Fow people possess the powerful ability.
- C. It can only bring negative feelings, and create.
- D. We can make use of it to reflect

and create.

- 34 Why is Jennited Laurence mentioned?
- A. To display her wisdom. B. To show scientists prediction.
- C. To demonstrate a possible sufution.

6

- D. To present a contradictory opinion.
- 35. Which of the following can be the best title for the text?
- A. Introspectionia badder to the sky
- B. Being introspective:a double -edged sword
- C. The in the moment of practical principle
- D. Addressing ourselves-the key to being objective
- 第二节(八 = 小思:每小题 2.5分,满分 12.5分)

阅读下面短文, 从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

I's line to rattle off a stream of consciousness when you're writing in your journal.

36 Here are some tips.

Make sure you're clear on the concepts you're writing about. Albert Einstein said.

"If you can't explain it to a six-year-old, you don't understand it yourself. "Before you start writing, take a moment to mentally explain the concept to the six-year-old living inside your head. If your writing goal is to achieve a specific result, ask yourself what that result should be. 37 Then stick to it?







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



If the message is complex, outline it. It doesn't take much thought -organizing to compose the average text message, but if you're writing something more complex. With multiple angles, questions, or requests, get all that stuff sorted before you sil down to write. Make a outline, or even just some quick notes about the topics you want to cover. 38

Anticipate your readers' questions. Improving writing involves porting yourself in yours readers' shoes(you could call it empathy). 39 If not, the blanks.

____40___If you' re taken the time to organize your thoughts in advance, you should be able to keep things simple. The idea is to give readers just enough to understand what you're communicating without overwhelming them with trial details. If you find yourself getting in the weeds with more details than you need, look at each piece of information and ask whether it's essential to help your reader understand your message. If not, get rid of it.

- A. Details matter.
- B. Don't over-explain.
- C. Before you dive into writing, have a clear purp so.
- D. 50 you can be prepared for possible questions between the
- E. Even a rough sketch helps present your material in a logical turm.
- F. Do they have enough context to understand what control action for them?
- G. However, you need to organize these sambling thoughts in formal writing. 第三部分 语言运用(共两节, 满分 3 0 分)
- 第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,润分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、F、D 图 个选项中是出回以填入空自处的最佳选项。

In Kenya, at the wheel is Empire Femeti, 30, a member of East Africa's first all-female ranger (國林管理员) unit, feam fieness. She <u>11</u> some giraffes, then some elephants with a calf. After <u>12</u> the elephants to make sure the calf looks healthy, she drives on, happy to be adde to part of these <u>43</u> plains without relying on her male colleagues.

Eurice recently locate the tirst female 44 to learn how to drive and obtain a license. In the Marsh (Mg) culture, 45 is still seen as a male activity, with vehicles considered too large and challenging for women. Men in the Mansai community are typically 46 to ride with a female driver.

Despite these barriers. Eunice was <u>47</u>. Working with a local organization, she found herself in several situations where no one was <u>18</u> to drive. She contacted IFAW49suppedefor driver training, which she <u>50</u> completed. Her ability to drive now makes her a valuable <u>51</u> for Team Lioness.

With Eunice in the driver's seat. Team Lioness is more self-reliant and can cover more ground when <u>52</u> community lands, since the female rangers no longer <u>53</u> the availability of male drivers to travel long distances.

- "I am very proud to be the first one in our 54 to become a driver." says Eunice.
- " For me. taking care of animals and other things is a big thing because I am looking out for our future generations so that they also may find what we have 55 and continue to protect it."
- 41. A. points
- B. sets
- C. indicates
- D. spots







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



42. A.	watching	B. letting	C, following	D. spilling
	objective	B. positive		D. imaginative
	gardener		C. traveler	D. consumer
45. A.	positioning	B. driving	C. inching	D. drawing
16. A.	unwilling	B. able	C. unexpected	D. satisfied
47. A.	thrilled	B. disappointed	C. confused	D. determined
18. A.	available	B. comfortable	C. dynamic	D. energetic
49. A.	enhancing	B. accelerating	g C. requestin	ng D. polishing
50. A.	slowly	B. hardly	C. permanently	D. quickly
51. A.	resource	B. option	C. chance	D. opportunity
52. A.	controlling	B. patrolling	C. travelling	D. quarreling
53. A.	put off	B, rely on	C. bring out I), take mut
54. A.	culture	B. life	C. participation	D. activity
55. A.	observed	B. threatened	C. preserved	D. endangered
第二节	(共10小题: 每	F小題 1.5 分, 満分 15	(分)	

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单约的上端形式

There are 43 Chinese items included on UNESCO's Intomgible Colling Heritage lists 56—not only bear witness to the past glories of Chinese equilization, but also continue to shine today.

In 2001, when Kunqu Opera__57__(list\(^1\) as one of the masterprices of the oral and intangible heritage of humanity by PN SCO, Vang Pengyi, artistic director and head of the Northern Kunqu Opera Theater, traveled with her performers to the UNESCO headquarters in Parfs to witness the historic moment. They showed the ancient art form through a short for formance. One of the actiesses received a note from _58 audience member after the show. _asy__ttell) her how beautiful she was onstage and how beautiful kunqu Opera was.

"It was a very meaningful gesture, <u>ag</u> the language barrier and cultural differences the audience oil language ciate) the art form. Their feedback showed us that the art form though about 600 years old, is still enjoyed by contemporary audiences." says fong.

One of the __82__0old) traditional opera forms still performed in China, Kunqu Opera was born in the region of Kunshan in today's Suzhou, Jiangsu province. It has distinguished (tsell by the virtuosity(精湛演技) of its rhythmic patterns__63_hadastrong influence on all the more recent__64__(form) of opera in China, such as Peking Opera.

Like many traditional Chinese art forms, Kunout Opera has faced competition from mass culture and a lack of interest among young people, but the <u>65</u> (recognize) by UNESCO put Kunqu Opera in the international spotlight at the same time as it began to experience a domestic revival.

第四部分: 写作(共两节, 满分40分)

第一节(満分15分)

高考即将到来,你倍感压力和焦虑。假设未来你是一名成功的医生、警察、科技公司 CE(等,请给现在的自己写一封加油鼓励的信,内容包括:

1. 相信天道酬勤, 无须焦虑;







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



2. 良好的生活习惯助力高考。 注意: 1. 写作词数应为80左右: 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Present Me,

Hi!I'm

Yours. Future Me

第二节(满分25分)

倒读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语绰写两段,使之构成一边。然的是少

On the April morning I found out about Lucy's mother, it rained. Addn't know what kind of cancer Mrs. Hastings had until later, but I knew her condition was serious

I love Mr. and Mrs. Hastings almost as much as I love my own papents, and Lucy is my best friend. But I didn't want to go to school that day. And I surely didn't want to see Lucy.

What could I possible say to her? What do people say to their friends at such a time? I tried every trick I knew to get out at going to school. But Mom insisted.

"You have a history test this morning. Kristin," she said, looking at me as if she'd crawled into my mind and knew I was just making excuses. Then she smiled, "Be sure to stay close to Luca, respecially today, because that poor girl is going to need your strength."

Strength? What was Mother talking about? I had no strength, I didn't even know what to say to me best triend. I hid out in the choir room between classes in hopes of avoiding fact, but she was never out of my thoughts. I kept trying to come up with something appropriate to say to be because I really wanted to get if right.

Lucy and I had last period English in Mrs. Green's room. I'd avoided meeting her all day. I was going to have to face her last period, and I still didn't have a plan. However, I worn ied mostlessly because Lucy never showed up for class. When English class and over. Mrs. Green said, "Kristin, Lucy Hastings is your best friend, and she is robing here in a few minutes to get her lesson assignments.'

My heart tightened into a hard knot and I trembled inwardly. I still didn't know what to say to Lucy, and time was running out.

注意: 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右:

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

I rushed out of the classroom, racing down the hall and out the front door of school.. As I drew nearer to her, my throat tightened, making it impossible to speak.





自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服 务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖 全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830







🥐 微信搜一搜

Q 自主选拔在线









官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830